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Dear Plai'u"iing Board, Plaruier  Behrendt  & Town  Maiiager  Selig:

John Carroll  recently  told  me about the pending  subdivision  off  Geriisli  Road. After  reviewing  the documents
on the Planning  Board's web site I agree with  l'iim and many otliers tliat the subdivision  plan is severely flawed
and in its current form  it sliould  not be approved.

The cunent  plan as, I understand it, is to build a fairly  long access road from  the corner  of  Ainbler  Way  &
Gerrish Road, across a low-lying  wetland  to some higher land. Tlie access road would  be about a quaiter  of  a

mile long, ai'id would  terminate  in two cul de sacs with  up to ten units on tl'iem. Tl'ie l'iouses would  be built  on

land wliicli  is cturently  forested, but whicli  would have to be cleared to accoinmodate  tlie new  suburban

dwellings, Even tliougli  some ponds aiid swaies are part of  the site plan, tl'iis developn'ient  could still  adversely

effect tlie drainage ai'id tl'ie ecosystem  of  tlie entire  neigl'iborhood.

Ten housiiig  ruiits n"iay not seem like a large number, but the existing  Ainbler/Geirish  neighborhood  only  lias 21

units. Tlie  impact  on tl'ie existing  neigliborliood  of  tliis  increase  has riot  been  adequately  reviewed.

Tlie design of  the road lias not been addressed in much detail. Tlie impact  of  tl'ie deyelopment  on the wetlmids

depends in large pait  on tlie design of  the road. Aside from  the initial  cost of  the road, someoxie  will  have  to

pay tlie significant  cost of  maintaining  the road. Tliat  someone  might  end up being tlie taxpayers of  the Town

of  Durham.

One small but potentially  problematic  oddity  of  tlie plan is tliat it straddles the Durham-Madbury  town

line. Tlie liorises will  apparently  all be in Durl'iam, but there will  be a few l'u'indred feet of  roadway  which  is in

Madbury. Tlie front yards of  some of  the units will  also be in Madbury.  The two towns  share a scliool  distict,
but most ot}ier municipal  sci'vices are currently  provided  separately. Tliis  development  will  need to be
approved by the TOWII  of  Madbury.

Finally,  the development  will  probably  be age-restricted,  altliougli  tlie developers liave not made a final
decision. If  it is indeed age-restricted,  tlie new development  would  do notlffig  to meet the ongoing  need for
more  workforce  and family  horising  in orir community.

Thanks,

Timotliy  Horrigan

7A  Faculty  Road

Durham,  NH  03824

Ply: 603-868-3342
email:  TimotlivI-Ionigan@icloud.com
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